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Jill

| am broadly content with the proposals set out in the attached paper. It is acknowledged that some flexibility will
be required as to what confirmation can be expected for special leave applications — it is likely that there will be
‘evidential challenges’ as line managers will be reliant on the accuracy of the information provided by staff.

However, | am concerned that section 4a states that where an absence is created based on coronavirus symptoms
however the test is negative then the absence will revert to normal sickness absence arrangements and won’t be
discounted for absence triggers and absence pay calculations. If coronavirus is circulating in the community testing
will eventually stop — it simply wouldn’t be manageable for GPs to test every person presenting with

symptoms. Therefore, GPs in writing absence lines will be unable to confirm coronavirus, this could result in
absences certificates being less specific and recording e.g. flu like symptoms. The way the guidance is written all
such absences would be treated as normal sickness absence. Therefore the guidance needs to be revisited to reflect
that testing will stop.

Also consideration of the need for medical certificates may need to be considered. There is an important issue here
about minimising demand on GP services. Some possible options, for a specified period, are (apart from no change):



1. Self - certification accepted (no requirement to provide a medical certificate)? For up to 21 days for
confirmed or presumed covid-19 infection.
2. Self- certification accepted (no requirement to provide a medical certificate)? For up to 21 days for any flu

like illness.
3. Self- certification accepted (no requirement to provide a medical certificate)? For up to 21 days for any

illness.

Richard

On behalf of Richard Pengelly
Permanent Secretary
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Dear NICS Board colleagues

As discussed at our meeting on Friday please find attached a paper setting out decisions
required from the NICS Board on how absence relating to coronavirus will be managed within
the NICS.



Following agreement on these matters NICSHR and communications colleagues will issue
detailed guidance to managers and staff (agency staff will be covered in the guidance) and
advise TUS.

Given the urgency of this issue | should be very grateful for a response on these particular
matters by 2.00 pm tomorrow if possible.

Should you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact me.

Jill Minne
Strategic HR Director, NI Civil Service
3" Floor|2-4 Bruce Street| Belfast| BT2 7JD
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